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Inquiry into Shack Sites in Western Australia
The Standing Committee on Environment and Public Affairs is pleased to announce the tabling of its report on Shack Sites in Western Australia.
The Committee inquiry followed the tabling of petitions in the Legislative Council signed by over 5 500 people asking for a review of shack sites.
The Government is considering shack policy and the future of a number of shack sites, including Wedge and Grey (north of Perth), and has indicated that it will consider the Committee’s views on these matters. 
There are an estimated 1 060 shacks on public land in Western Australia, including an estimated 450 shacks at Wedge and Grey. The Department of Environment and Conservation manages shacks at Wedge and Grey, Dampier Archipelago and D’Entrecasteaux National Park (including the huts at Donnelly River). Local governments manage shacks on land vested in local government at a number of sites including Naval Base and the Blowholes near Carnarvon.

It is particularly relevant to consider shack policy at this time because the opening of Indian Ocean Drive between Lancelin and Cervantes in September 2010 has dramatically increased access to Wedge and Grey and the number of visitors to this region. These sites are no longer isolated.

It has been Government policy since the Squatter Policy was announced in 1989 that shacks on unvested public land (such as Wedge and Grey) are to be removed and nearly seven hundred shacks were removed under this policy. It has been known for many years that the opening of the extension of Indian Ocean Drive was to trigger the implementation of this policy at Wedge and Grey. 
The Committee found that the exclusive use by shack occupiers of shacks on public land is inequitable and a significant principle in shack policy is that public land should be available for members of the public to access and use. 
The Committee also found that there are significant differences between shack sites in Western Australia, that a ‘one size fits all’ policy is not appropriate and decisions regarding a particular shack site should reflect the circumstances relevant to that shack site. 
In relation to Wedge and Grey, the Committee recommends that the Minister and the Department of Environment and Conservation instruct shack owners to remove their shacks and, as a priority, develop the area to provide the public with low impact, nature-based, affordable visitor facilities and accommodation, including camping and caravanning facilities. The Committee found that Wedge and Grey has a highly significant tourism potential and the capacity to add immense value to the development of the region. 

The Committee also made recommendations regarding the huts at Donnelly River and shacks at the Blowholes.

Delays in determining shack policy cause shack owners’ understandable anxiety. The Committee is also aware that the Wedge and Grey shack leases expire on 30 June 2011.
Hon Brian Ellis MLC, the Committee’s Chairman, commented that ‘this is a comprehensive report by the Committee that provides findings and recommendations for the Government’s consideration. I hope that the report helps the Government to make early decisions on the future of shack sites reflecting the particular circumstances of the shack site.’
The Committee’s report, containing 52 Findings and 8 Recommendations, is attached and can also be viewed on Parliament’s website.
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